The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County

Board of Library Trustees Meeting

Minutes from November 19, 2018
Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.
The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County

Board of Library Trustees Meeting

Minutes from January 22, 2019
Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Tina Buckel, Christian Mash, Clinton Bradley, Wanda Guard and Rosie Cupler. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director, Ann Leighton, Assistant Library Director, and Georgie Lewis, Administrative Assistant.  
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:05pm. 
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. Wanda asked for clarification of the item of New Business regarding Policy #112-3D Printing.  She asked what the revisions were that had been made.  Thomas said that he would have to check his notes and get back to the group, so Karl tabled the approval of the minutes until the next meeting. 

William Souders, CPA with SEK & Co, LLC, reviewed the library’s FY18 audit by means of a teleconference with the group. William answered questions from the group and explained the audit statements. The group did not need to vote to accept the audit.
The Financial Statement for December 2018 was reviewed. Rosie motioned to accept the Financial Statements as presented and Tina seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously and the statements were received and filed. 
One item of New Business was discussed:

· Thomas presented a draft of Policy #108: Collection Boxes.  Wanda made a motion to implement the policy as written. Christian seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.
One item of Old Business was discussed:

· Karl asked Clinton to work with him on the Library’s investment policy.   The item was tabled so that they could meet and discuss it.

The Director’s Report was presented and discussed.

Another item of Old Business was discussed:

· Thomas explained to the group that the insurance company was asking for a report showing a one-to-one correlation between the books that were damaged in the flooding at the main library and the books that were purchased to replace them.  Ann explained that at the time she purchased the books she had been told that she could purchase any adult non-fiction title, so she would work on charting the replacement books with the damaged items.

An additional item of New Business was discussed:

· Thomas informed the group that the boiler heating half of the main library had a cracked heat transfer and according to Beitzel would need to be replaced. Beitzel is working on an estimate but said that the cost would be at least $50,000.  Karl said that he would like to have at least three estimates from different companies. Georgie said the County code states that the Library is required to get estimates for purchases over $25,000 either through competitive sealed bidding or do an RFP.
A final item of Old Business was discussed:

· Thomas received a proposal from LAPP Concrete Co. to do the sidewalk repairs at the Oakland Library. The total project is estimated to cost $15,350 and funds from WMRL’s Unrestricted Surplus funds will pay for the job.
More items of New Business were discussed:

· Thomas informed the group that he and Georgie were working on the budget for FY2020.  He said that they would be prepared to present it to the group at the February meeting. The budget is due to the County Commissioners on February 28, 2019.
· Thomas explained that a grant from Volunteer Maryland could pay an AmeriCorps worker to be a volunteer coordinator working with the Friends of the Library to help with fundraising. Thomas said that he is too busy with other projects to work on the application. Clinton suggested that, if the coordinator is to work with the Friends group, then have the Friends apply for the grant. Thomas will talk with them about pursuing the matter.
One item of Other Business was discussed:

· Thomas told the group that he had seen information about SnapCab Pods that might provide the main library with a study room.  Christian stated that he has seen them and they can work well.
The next meeting will be held February 19, 2019 at 5PM at the Oakland Library.
Tina made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Rosie seconded the motion and all were in favor.
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